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The Honorable Dow Constantine





January 14, 2009
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

The purpose of this letter is to transmit an ordinance for your review and approval that changes the due date of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks Solid Waste Division’s Annual Report to the King County Council as required in Section 10.24.020(E) of the King County Code, Title 10 – Solid Waste.  
Currently, the division’s Annual Report is due April 1 of each year.  Because program and hauler data important to the information contained in the report is not received by the division until February, there is insufficient time to compile and analyze the information prior to publication.  Therefore, the division would like to change the due date for the Annual Report to May 1 of each year.
There is no fiscal impact resulting from this ordinance.
I recommend that the council approve this ordinance.  If you would like more information or details related to the above revisions, please contact Kevin Kiernan, Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff




  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

  Frank Abe, Communications Director
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Kiernan, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP
